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1. Parental involvement is the ultimate forecaster of early literacy success and future
academic achievement. However, most parents of our beginning readers don't give
emphasis on the importance of reading. Moreover, they lack knowledge and skills to
teach beginning reading.

Thus, this office expects all public elementary school heads to conduct series of
school-based capability-building symposium in beginning reading for parents starting
this August.

2. Proposals with the training matrix for the said colloguium must be submitted to EPS —
English Agnes P. Bacugan on or before July 27.

3. _Immediate compliance to this Memorandum is desired.
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